

Longfields' Latest 26th March 2018

Enjoy your Easter Break

Dear All,

A few days of sunshine last week, so hopefully now we are officially in Spring-time we might see some more seasonal weather! There has been plenty going on this term as usual, and we race towards another school holiday. I hope that you all have a good couple of weeks off and enjoy a few days out here and there if you can. We look forward to everyone returning fully focused – particularly our older children who will be sitting there SATs in the week beginning 14th May – Lots of early nights please. As always, thank you for your continued support.

The Last Monster in Scotland



There is not a lot to be said apart from congratulations to all who took part in the performances of 'The Last Monster in Scotland'. Each of the three performances to parents, grandparents and other guests were outstanding. It never ceases to amaze me, the quality of acting, singing and performance that comes from all of our children. Some definite stars in the making!

Thank you

Parking

Once again, Can I please urge you all to park responsibly around our school - particularly at pick up and drop off times. Please remember for safety reasons - The school car park is for staff only.

THANK YOU

Summer Cabin Club

Booking forms are now available for our Summer Cabin Club. This will run for 8 days from Wednesday 25^{th} July – Friday 3^{rd} August. The provision will run from 8a.m. – 3p.m. at a cost of £16 per day. We have had a fair amount of interest but generally just from Cabin Club attendees. Please Note: You do not have to attend cabin Club during term time to be able to book into the summer provision. Please see Cabin Club staff or the school office for a booking form.

Sport Update

What a fantastic term this has been for Longfields sports. We have had both our boys and girls football teams playing several matches against tough opponents, 16 of our years 5 and 6 attending the In2Hockey competition; run by Cooper School and Bicester Hockey Club, dance festivals and lots of different sporting clubs running across the school. All children have shown fantastic **determination** and **self-belief** in abundance, our Sporting Values for this term.

A big thank you to all parents and staff, all these activities wouldn't be possible without your support.



SPORT RELIEF

Well done to all who took part in Friday's Sport Relief relay. It was a fantastic day with the whole school taking part in running laps of the field – either carrying the Sport Relief baton or encouraging others by running alongside them. We managed to raise just under £250 for a very worthwhile cause. The winner of the Sports Relief goodies was leva Adomaityte. She guessed 165 laps and the actual total was 162 laps. Please look at the website (under What's been going on) for some photos of the event.

Scouts World Jamboree 2019

Look out for the scout cake and goodies sale on the KS2 playground on the last day of term. Joseph Rayner, one of our former pupils, has been chosen as one of 36 Oxfordshire scouts to attend the jamboree in North America next year. The fund raising will also support other young adults from many countries who otherwise would be unable to go. Please be generous with your purchasing of cakes for this good caused

Dates for the Diary

27 Mar - KS1 2.45pm Easter Egg Hunt

29 Mar - Last day before Easter Holiday

16 April - First day back after Easter

17 April - Class photographs

18 April - Y1 & Y2 Cotswold Safari Park

14 May - Y6 SATs this week

25 May - Last day before Half Term

5 June - TUE First day back (Mon 4th INSET)

24 July - Last day before Summer Holiday

6 Sept - First day back after Summer holidays